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This montage represents only a portion of the activities available to  Arrowmen at the National
Conference, to be held Jul 31-Aug 5 at the University of Iowa. Sign up now to get in on the action.

Who among us doesn’t like reading Wolf’s Tale?
Every few months when we get one in the

mail, aren’t we all just a little excited to see if our
names or maybe even our pictures made it into
the lodge’s nationally awarded publication? I know
I still think its cool seeing my own stuff in the
Wolf’s Tale, and I’ve been in here more times then
I can remember. But what if the Wolf’s Tale just
disappeared one day, and no one’s stuff got in it?
Well, that almost just happened. It’s up to you to
keep YOUR lodge’s newsletters coming.

For the past few years, there have been dropping
numbers of Wolf’s Tale articles coming in to the
publications committee, making it very difficult to
make a decent newsletter. I want to stop this.

The most recent issue would have been
nonexistent if Dave and Ryan wouldn’t have gone
beyond their responsibilities to get a good
publication out to you, our lodge. After thinking
about this for a while, my best guess as why this
is happening is because everyone thinks that
everyone else will write articles. Well, guys, that’s

just not the case. If you’re a committee chairman,
lodge officer, or clan chieftain, it is your
OBLIGATION AND RESPONSIBILITY to keep the
lodge informed about your committees, clans, and
business, and what better way than a newsletter
that goes to every single lodge member? Each one
of you needs to take hold of the power that Wolf’s
Tale has, and use it to make the best of your term
as a lodge leader. Get those articles, updates, and
pictures in!

But wait. What if you’re not a committee chairman,
officer or chieftain? Who cares! You are just as
important and just as much a member of our lodge
as everyone else, and we want to hear from you!
Write about anything you want; lodge functions,
troop activities that deal with the OA, service
weekend experiences, memories, goals, dreams,
whatever! Wolf’s Tale is the way to get your name
out, and possibly become a lodge leader one day.
Get those articles in!

In closing, Kittatinny 5 has always had one of the
most successful lodge newsletters in the country,
and we want to continue AND make better this
tradition into the future. Special thanks to Dave,
the lodge secretary, for taking care of the Wolf’s
Tale during it’s times of crisis, and see you all in
January!

Yours in Service,
Bobby
Chief

Jan 4 -
Lodge Exec Meeting - HMSR - 1:30pm

Feb 1 -
DSA and Red Arrow Nominations Due

Feb 22 -
Lodge Exec Meeting  - HMSR - 1:30pm

Mar 7-13 -
Philbreak Session 1

Mar 14 -
Lodge Exec Meeting - HMSR - 1:30pm

Mar 14-20 -
Philbreak Session 2

Mar 21-27 -
Philbreak Session 3

Mar 26-28 -
Northeast Region NLS, Camp Alpine, NJ

Apr 23-25 -
Ordeal Weekend

Apr 30-May 2 -
Northeast Region NLS, Gilmanton
Iron Works, NH

May 14-16 -
Ordeal Weekend

Jun 8-22 -
Philmont OA Trail Crew - Session 1

Jun 10-23 -
Northern Tier OA Voyage - Session 1

Jun 15-29 -
Philmont OA Trail Crew - Session 2

Jun 17-30 -
Northern Tier OA Voyage - Session 2

Jun 22-Jul 6 -
Philmont OA Trail Crew - Session 3

Jun 24-Jul 7 -
Northern Tier OA Voyage - Session 3

Jun 27 - Jul 3 -
NLATS (National Lodge Adviser
Training Seminar) - Philmont

Jun 29-Jul 13 -
Philmont OA Trail Crew - Session 4

Jul 1-14 -
Northern Tier OA Voyage - Session 4

Jul 6-20 -
Philmont OA Trail Crew - Session 5

Jul8-21 -
Northern Tier OA Voyage - Session 5

Jul 13-27 -
Philmont OA Trail Crew - Session 6

Jul 15-28 -
Northern Tier OA Voyage - Session 6

Jul 31-Aug 5 -
N.O.A.C.

Sep 10-12 -
Northeast Region NLS, Camp Alpine, NJ

Sep 17-19 -
Ordeal Weekend

If you have just joined the lodge, you may not
have even heard about NOAC.  If you are a
seasoned member of the Order, you already know
that NOAC, the National Order of the Arrow
Conference, is the premier event for excitement,
friendship building, and learning about the
organization.  If you had to compare the event to
something more familiar, NOAC is to the Order of
the Arrow as the National Jamboree is to Scouting.

If you have not been to NOAC before, allow me to
describe what should entice you to pursue NOAC
as one of your Scouting goals.  You may need
some help convincing mom and dad to help pay
your way to attend the event, so share this article
with them as a selling tool.

NOAC could be your first chance to experience
the full workings of and life on a major college
campus.  You get to live in dorms, eat cafeteria

food (and the food IS good at NOAC), and use all
the facilities on campus: pools, gymnasiums,
arenas, classrooms, etc.  Much like attending a big
school, you will have the opportunity to meet,
mingle, and make friends with thousands of like-
minded Arrowmen from all parts of the country.
In 2002, there were 7,146 staff, participants, and
guests representing 292 lodges in attendance.

That’s a lot of people, but “What kinds of things
would I do at NOAC,” you might ask.  The answer
is - a little bit of just about everything.  If you like
sports, air rifle, basketball, billiards, bowling,
swimming, a 5k race, and TOAP (The Outdoor
Adventure Place) featuring climbing and kayaking
were available in 2002.  Some people might also
consider the amount of patch trading that goes
on there a sport as well.  If you are nonathletic,

NOAC Approaches - Will You Be There?

...continued on page 3
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From the Vice Chief
of Administration

Communication

As an old wolf who’s been around for a long time, I’ve seen many people come and go in our lodge. Now that winter has set in,
I’ve had lots of time to sit by my fire and contemplate all the happenings of the lodge recently.

I’m proud to say that we have a dedicated group of youth leading our lodge — your hard working officers and committee
chairmen. On the same foot, though, I’ve noticed that our dedicated group of youth has been getting smaller. The same arrowmen
have been active for years and there haven’t been many new youth to step up and take their places. This is especially troublesome
for some of our committees with only a chairman and no committee members.

When the chairman moves on, we’re stuck with no experienced leaders to fill their shoes. So, for this month’s message, I
encourage the younger youth of the lodge to get actively involved in a committee. Learn the ropes. Take our traditions to heart.
Then, when our current leaders must move on, you’ll be ready to take their places.

You are the future leaders of the lodge, so start preparing today. The best place to start is at an Executive Committee meeting
this winter. I’ll be there.... Will you?

Flow Rebmit

FROM FLOW...

Well the September weekend is now a little ways
behind us and it’s time to look ahead to the spring.
Yes I know some of us would rather just sit around,
watch football, and hang out with friends but
amongst all those things we need to budget time
for the OA. I know this may be hard but I think if
everyone tries to do it we will have an April
weekend like none before.

Like always, we as the LEC (Lodge Executive
Committee) are looking for ideas to make the
weekends as great as they can be. That is where
YOU come in. Hey, if your not real active, just call
up the Activities Committee, the Ceremonies
Committee, or really any of the committees and
I’m sure they would love to have you help. Without
the help of everyone, a weekend just doesn’t
happen.

I want everyone to think of the difference between
99% and 100%. One might say that there’s not much
of a difference at all. Well doctors in the United
States would drop about 110 babies per day in
the delivery room, $41 million of orders would be
wrong in McDonalds across the United States every
month, and 27 newspaper chains will not distribute
newspapers each week. Fortunately for all of us,
these things do not happen because people are
giving a 100% effort at what they do.

So I’d like to ask each one of, have you dropped -
I mean are you doing your best to help the lodge?

1st Vice Chief
Alex Hafer

Cracker Barrels—During the September
Weekend, Batman and Spider man decided to stop
by and take part in our theme cracker barrel. These
theme cracker barrels have become a loved
tradition in Kittatinny Lodge 5. Make sure to send
in your ideas for a Cracker Barrel theme to the
Activities chairman.

It’s that time again! Time for what you ask? Time to
plan out the April and May weekends!!!

So, as your friendly neighborhood activities
chairman, I invite you to call, or e-mail me (at
activities@kittatinny5.org) to offer any ideas for
themes that you’d like to see at your weekends.
That’s right, they’re YOUR weekends. If you’ve got
any idea for themes or games or anything, just tell
me and we’ll see if we can make it happen.

The ideas we’ve got so far are to either do a 60s/
80s or some era of music theme, where you could
dress up like your favorite rocker. Also, we were
thinking of possibly a TV theme where you could
dress up like your favorite TV character. Our ideas
are still in the works, and that’s why we need YOUR
input. Thanks.

Yours in Wimachtendienk,
Ben Trump
Activities Chairman
Klamachpin Nitis Amemens

From Activities

I was absolutely humbled, walking out my
Philadelphia dorm in the crisp fall air, as I noticed
all the satellite dishes and antennas around. The
amount of communication, and potential for it, is
absolutely immense.

What am I trying to say?
The ability to communicate with people regardless
of distance is so much easier now than ever!

We need to follow the example of our chief, as he
calls his chairmen and vice chiefs every week. We
as a lodge need to communicate our wishes to
the officers and chairman. What would YOU like to
see on an OA weekend?

Communication problem?
I don’t want to bug the chief or the Vice Chiefs
with a call. These guys have lives too!

NOT A PROBLEM AT ALL
I’m definitely sure that our officers would be more
than happy to take time out of their day to talk to
anyone about their ideas. Remember they are only
10 telephone digits away! OR You could e-mail any
one of our officers and chairmen from
kittatinny5.org! So go ahead let ‘em know what
YOU want. THEY want to know.

-Josh Abramowicz

Thank you everyone who has helped the
Brotherhood committee over the past year in
reviewing the Brotherhood candidates.
Congratulations to all the people who have taken
their Brotherhood review over this past year,
whether it was at the April, May, or September
weekends, Brotherhood Day, or summer camp.

Over the winter months, if you know of anyone
who hasn’t sealed their membership in the OA by
taking their Brotherhood review, encourage them
to take it this coming year. There are many
opportunities for reviewing. If someone can’t make

Brotherhood Chairman one weekend, there’s plenty other times.

Whether or not we make honor lodge again, all
depends on YOU. Without you, we wouldn’t meet
the requirement. So if you want Kittatinny 5 to
make honor lodge again, encourage everyone you
know that is eligible for Brotherhood to take their
review sometime the Year 2004. Any questions,
feel free to email me at the following address:
brotherhood@kittatinny5.org

Francis Flexer, Jr.
Brotherhood Chairman
Tgauchsin Woak Wulatenamuwi

The long cold winter is on the way but that
doesn’t mean you should hibernate. The

watchwords of the Order are leadership and
service and there is no better time to put them
into action.

Remember that your first allegiance is to your troop!
Do you have younger Scouts who could benefit
from your leadership experience? I’m sure you do.
Now is the time to work with your Scoutmaster
and Patrol Leaders council to set up a Junior leader
training program for your troop or a least a patrol
leader training program.

Setting the example of leadership in your troop is
important to the troop and the OA. As one grows
so does the other and both become stronger as
a result?

I mentioned service as the other watchword of
the Order. It is perhaps the most personally fulfilling
thing you can do. Nothing can compare with the
satisfaction you get from helping others and only
your imagination limits you.

Service to the troop first but make sure to expand
those contacts within the Order. We always need
youth and adults to help serve on lodge
committees!

Right now our most critical needs are in
Publications and Webelos crossover ceremonies.
Anyone with a desire to help in these areas should
go directly to the list of chairman on the back page
and call them NOW!

Publications require some computer skills but
training is available to responsible and dependable
brothers who are interested.

The crossover ceremonies give you the
opportunity to experience the emotion of a
ceremony in whatever level of involvement you
desire. There is no better experience than
watching the faces of the Cubs as you conduct
the ceremony. They are fascinated, you have some
great experiences, and Scouting as a whole
benefits.

Actually all of you should be checking out the
committee list on the last page! Pick up the phone
and call the chairman of the committee that
interests you the most.

This is your lodge and you get out what you put
in, so benefit yourself as well as the lodge and get
involved. Don’t be a taker – BE A GIVER.

Yours in Scouting
Roger Mory
Allohakasin Nendauen

From the
Lodge Advisor
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2004 National
Order of the Arrow Conference

University of Iowa
Reserve your spot now for attending the 2004 National Order of the Arrow
Conference (NOAC) to be held July 31 Aug 5, 2004 at the University of
Iowa. Kittatinny will be flying to the event, and the estimated cost of the
trip will be about $1,000.00. A deposit of $100.00 is required to hold your
spot.

NOAC is a week-long experience full of training, fun, fellowship, sure to
inspire you and raise your awareness of what the OA offers and how it
can serve both you and Scouting. It is a jamboree-like event for Arrowmen
only, and you will live on a major college campus and have full access to
many of the facilities there to help you have the time of your life.

FULL NAME:

LODGE MEMBER #:

PHONE #:(            )

Mail this form and $100.00 deposit to:
                    Attn: Kittatinny Lodge 5 - NOAC 2004
                    Hawk Mountain Council, BSA
                    5027 Pottsville Pike, Reading, PA 19605

On a warm and beautiful night in November, fourteen of our brothers kept their vigil. It was the most
perfect night to have a vigil—clear, warm, and windless. The following are now members of the Vigil
Honor.

Youth:
Alan Budgeon -
Ngutti Naeet Litchen Machiechsin

(One That Thinks Loud)
Jeremy Fisher-

Achigiguwen Niganitawan
(Lighthearted Competitor)

Dave Mckeown -
Metirnmeu Lekhiket
(Wolf Writer)

Ed Skicki -
Tangetto Pisikolis Sachgaguntin
(Little Snipe Who Leads Others)

Richie Tylka -
Wingachtochwilsit Kotschemunk
(Lover of Hunting and the Outdoors)

Adam Uhric-
Luppoe Wagan Wtakolsin Gigischquik
(Witty One Who Preserves The Past)

Tony Wiencek-
Tangetto Meteu Nachpi Wulonquan
(Little Doctor With Wings)

Adults:
Phil Bortz-

Witscheman Momsochet
(Helpful Traveller)

Chris Brommer-
Achgeginger Paiachkammen
(He Teaches To Shoot)

Dave Fisher-
Witalouen Sakachsin
(One Who Works With Iron)

Louise Flexer-
Ktemaque Auwen Witscheman Takan
(Beaver Who Helps Others)

Robert Gifford-
Gachpilgussowoagan Woakus
(Knot Tying Fox)

Dave Reager-
Wuttoeny Aney Pemsit Memeu
(Bearded Path Walking Woodcock)

Jennifer Stitzer-
Achigiguwen Machkeu Woakus
(Fiesty Red Fox)

The Vigil went off without a hitch, but this was mainly with the help of all our vigil members. THANK YOU
ALL. There is, however, someone who needs to be thanked above all, and that is Dusty Stitzer. Dusty
both advised the committee and guided this year. He helped me and poured a tremendous amount of
work into the vigil. Thank you Dusty.

Yours in the Vigil,
Josh Abramowicz
Woapalanne Achgegim Awelemukunees
The Eagle Who Teaches Young Bucks

Vigil Night

Attention all arrowmen! It’s time to register for
Conclave 2004! For those of you that don’t
know, conclave is when all of the lodges in our
section get together and participate in various
competitions, patch trading, and fellowship with
other arrowmen outside of Kittatinny 5.

Conclave 2004 will be hosted by Witauchsoman
Lodge 44 at Camp Minsi. This year’s theme is
“Treasure the Spirit,” and with that, Witauchsoman
has chosen a “pirate” theme. Dust off your peg
leg, put on your eye patch, and get that parrot
on your shoulder, cause it’s going to be some
swashbuckling fun!

How much would you pay for a chance to have a
“pirate” adventure? How’s $50 sound? Too much?
OK how about $40? Still too much? Well you’re
in luck this trip is only going to cost you $27.00.
Now that’s a deal! So fill out those forms today,
and get ready for a great time.

Please use the form located on the back the
Wolf’s Tale to register for conclave 2004. If you
have any questions, or would like more
information, please feel free to contact me at
conclave@kittatinny5.org.

Yours in the Brotherhood
Adam Uhrich

Conclave 2004
“Treasure the Spirit”

Founder’s Award Nomination Form
Complete this form as completely as possible and on a
separate sheet of paper, explain the reasons for your
nomination. Be as specific as possible when listing
reasons.

Nominees’s Name

Address

City, St Zip

Phone#    (                )           - Y or A

Ordeal:___/___/___  Brotherhood:___/___/___  Vigil:___/___/___

District: [   ] Appalachian    [   ] Broad Mountain [   ] Cacoosing

            [   ] Daniel Boone  [   ] Frontier           [   ] Indian Run

Unit: Position:

Recommended By:

Phone# Date:
Mail this form and sheet with specific reason for nomination
to:

Attn: Kittatinny Lodge 5 - Founder’s Award
Hawk Mountain Council, BSA
5027 Pottsville Pike, Reading, PA 19605

you can participate in or simply enjoy the NOAC
chorus, NOAC band, help produce the daily NOAC
newspaper or web site, or compete in the camp
promotion, web site, or ceremonies contests.
Perhaps you are into Native American customs.
You will have the opportunity to watch or compete
in fantastic competitions featuring top-notch
signing, dancing, and regalia, as well as some of
the best ceremonies competitions ever.  If learning
more about the order of the Arrow is your primary
goal, there are courses offered by some of the
best presenters across the country on subjects
ranging from induction principles to conducting
better elections, how to manage your lodge,
transitioning from youth to adult roles in the OA,
or how to make ceremonies better.  There are
many more courses to choose from, so there is
sure to be something for everyone.  If simply
hanging out and having fun are your thing, there’s
plenty of time and places for that too.  Founder’s

Day features local cuisine from lodges across the
country.  There are also Barbecues, ice cream
socials, game shows, and the OA museum.  If shows
are your thing, NOAC has them.  From the grand
opening arena show, to the Native American dance
show, to the keynote theme show and the fantastic
closing show, you will be entertained almost daily,
and the shows will move you and inspire you.  There
is nothing like hearing the song of the Order sung
by 7,000 Arrowmen!

OK, so there are lots of Arrowmen, and lots to do
there, but beyond that, it is an opportunity to get
to know your Brothers better, to build life-lasting
friendships, to commit yourself to the principles you
swore to when you joined the Order, and to see
what a high ideals you are capable of achieving
when you surround yourself with the positive
influence of like-minded youth and adults, some of
whom are experts in their fields.  Kittatinny has
produced a National Vice-Chief of the National Order
of the Arrow.  If you go and see what a great time

NOAC is, you may very well be inspired to reach
that lofty goal yourself . . . or beyond!

NOAC will be held at the University of Iowa from
July 31-Aug 5.  Our departure and return dates
may vary by a day or two, and we will be flying to
NOAC this year.  To reserve your spot with the
Kittatinny NOAC Contingent, it is important that
you register as early as possible so you don’t
miss information.  A sign-up form is found in this
issue, as well as on-line and at the Council Service
Center.  If you have questions, contact the
Conference-Conclave committee chairman, a
lodge officer, or the lodge or staff adviser … or
ask someone who has already been there.

If you would like to read a little more about NOAC
2004 or see what NOAC 2002 was like, head to
the web and aim for http://www.oa-bsa.org .

Yours in Brotherhood & Cheerfulness,
Glenn Piper (NOAC Attendee: 1990, 1992, 20??)

NOAC 2004...continued from page 1
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LODGE CHIEF
Bob Cook ............................................ ( 570 ) 889 - 3214

ADMINISTRATION VICE CHIEF
Alex Hafer ........................................... ( 570 ) 628 - 0737

ACTIVITIES VICE CHIEF
Ryan Gebely ....................................... ( 610 ) 926 - 6536

SECRETARY
David McKeown.................................. ( 570 ) 622 - 8757

TREASURER
Jeremy Fisher ...................................... ( 610 ) 562 - 5425

LODGE ADVISER
Roger Mory ......................................... ( 610 ) 944 - 9390

ASSOCIATE LODGE ADVISER
George Shoop .................................... ( 610 ) 796 - 1078

STAFF ADVISER
Sally Trump ......................................... ( 610 ) 589 - 2328

SECTION ADVISER
Barry Leister ....................................... ( 610 ) 473 - 0287

STANDING COMMITTEES
ACTIVITIES
CHM Ben Trump ............................... ( 610 ) 589 - 2328

Alan Budgeon .......................... ( 610 ) 678 - 6663
ADV Terry Wade .............................. ( 610 ) 478 - 1200

BROTHERHOOD
CHM Francis Flexor .......................... ( 570 ) 467 - 3400
ADV Greg Portner ............................ ( 610 ) 678 - 5081

CEREMONIES
CHM JJ Miller ..................................... ( 610 ) 562 - 5898
ADV Susan Zierle ............................. ( 570 ) 628 - 9713

Bill Zierle .................................. ( 570 ) 628 - 9713

CAMP PROMOTION & ELECTIONS
CHM Jonathan Fritz ........................... ( 610 ) 775 - 0398
ADV Irene Waits ............................... ( 610 ) 562 - 8397

CIRCLE
CHM Bryan Hess .............................. ( 610 ) 921 - 2576
ADV Dan Tothero ............................. ( 610 ) 921 - 2426

CONFERENCE / CONCLAVE
CHM Adam Urrich ............................. ( 610 ) 799 - 3132
ADV David Fisher ............................. ( 610 ) 562 - 5425

HEALTH & SAFETY
CHM Anthony Wiencek .................... ( 610 ) 987 - 9391
ADV Pryce Parker ............................. ( 570 ) 695 - 3749
ADV Denise Greusel ........................ ( 610 ) 926 - 3180

KITCHEN
CHM ................................................ (         )         -         .
ADV Michael Waldman ..................... ( 610 ) 921 - 8937

KITTATINNY INC.
CHM Jason Bingaman ........................ ( 610 ) 779 - 5692
ADV Robert Bingaman ...................... ( 610 ) 779 - 5692

MEMBERSHIP
CHM Dan Althouse ........................... ( 610 ) 373 - 6818
ADV Joe Pietruszynski ..................... ( 610 ) 375 - 7792

ORDEAL
CHM Richie Tylka ............................. ( 610 ) 775 - 0706

Chris Leitzel ............................ ( 570 ) 875 - 4744
ADV Tom Wolfinger .......................... ( 610 ) 562 - 3604
ADV Dave Tylka ............................... ( 610 ) 755 - 0706

PUBLICATIONS
CHM Jon Teter .................................. ( 570 ) 773 - 0225
ADV Glenn Piper .............................. ( 610 ) 967 - 2009

WEBMASTER
CHM Mark Bailey .............................. ( 610 ) 370 - 1825

SERVICE
CHM Ryan Fayewicz ........................ ( 610 ) 698 - 3946
ADV Dick Zerbe ............................... ( 610 ) 367 - 4198

VIGIL
CHM Josh Abramowicz ..................... ( 610 ) 779 - 8099
ADV Dusty Stitzer ........................... ( 610 ) 929 - 4834

DISTRICT O. A. REPRESENTATIVES

BROAD MOUNTAIN
CHM Francis Flexer .......................... ( 570 ) 467 - 3400
ADV Butch Flexer ............................ ( 570 ) 467 - 3400

INDIAN RUN
CHM Michael Tellep ......................... ( 570 ) 544 - 5545
ADV Andrew Tellep ......................... ( 570 ) 544 - 5545

FRONTIER
CHM John Schlegel .......................... ( 610 ) 779 - 4927
ADV Alice Uhrich ............................. ( 610 ) 779 - 3132

APPALACHIAN
CHM Brett Cooper ............................ ( 610 ) 756 - 6943
ADV Leesa Cooper .......................... ( 610 ) 756 - 6943

CACOOSING
CHM Tony Damatoe ......................... ( 610 ) 775 - 3576
ADV Kevin Damatoe ......................... ( 610 ) 775 - 3576

CLANS
BEAVER CLAN
CHFT Peter Matthew .......................... ( 610 ) 589– 2763
ADV Mike Kozak .............................. ( 610 ) 385 - 7458

SNIPE CLAN
CHFT Ed Skicki .................................. ( 610 ) 670 - 5264
ADV Glenn Piper .............................. ( 610 ) 967 - 2009

TURTLE CLAN
CHFT Chris Leitzel ............................ ( 570 ) 875 - 4744
ADV Kim Phillips ............................... ( 570 ) 874 - 4577

WILD POTATO CLAN
CHFT Charles Andrew ....................... ( 610 ) 367 - 5962
ADV Jenifer Stitzer ........................... ( 610 ) 929 - 4834

Wolf’s Tale is the bimonthly publication of
Kittatinny Lodge 5, Hawk Mountain Council,
BSA.  It is published as a service to it’s general
membership and distributed as a supplement
in the Council’s Herbie Hawk News.

All members are encouraged to contribute
letters or articles of interest to the editor.
Publication of contributed material is subject
to the discretion of the editor and the adviser.

If you have the internet, you can go to
www.kittatinny5.org and submit a letter or
article of interest to the publications
committee , electronically.

The deadline for contributions for the
Mar/Apr issue is January 17, and can
be mailed to:

Jon Teter
36 Craigs Road
Mahanoy City, PA 17948

Or E-Mail to:
wolfstale@kittatinny5.org

WE WON’T JUMP THROUGH
HOOPS FOR YOU - LATE ARTICLES

WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED !

Get Wolf’s Tale on-line plus more at:
http://www.kittatinny5.org

LODGE LEADERSHIP DIRECTORY

I always thought ceremonies were
really cool, and I admired the guys

in them because they did so
well. I realized this when I
had an OA ceremony for my
Eagle Court of Honor. I

thought it would be so
cool to be in one of them,
all dressed up in regalia.

When I got my first

ceremonies part, Ordeal Allowat, I was ecstatic.
But then I started to worry, what if I do this wrong?
What if I can’t remember? If these questions are
holding you back from a ceremonies part, don’t
let them. The ceremonies committee will help you.

As I dressed up for the Ordeal ceremony in
September, I was very nervous. I knew my part,
but I doubted myself, saying, what if I forget? Well,
to make a long story short, I didn’t. The ceremony
went fairly well. After my first short speech, I began

to forget that so many people were watching me,
and it felt great.

Every time I spoke, I was thrilled because I was in
a ceremony. Once we were done, as we were
closing the lodge, I couldn’t help but to think one
down, many more to go.

Yours in the Order,
Dan Althouse

The Thrill of Being in a Ceremony

Mail this form and payment to:
Attn: Kittatinny Lodge 5 - April Weekend
Hawk Mountain Council, BSA
5027 Pottsville Pike, Reading, PA  19605

April 23–25 - OA Weekend Registration
Please print clearly. Dues must be paid up to register. Use one form
for each member registering. Additional forms may be obtained at
the council office or on the Kittatinny web site.

FULL NAME:

LODGE MEMBER #

PHONE #: (           )

Check if appropriate: Food Allergies ___ Special Dietary Needs ___

Explain:

Choose the appropriate weekend fee.

LATE FEE (Received After Apr 9)              $20.00

REGULAR FEE (Received Before Apr 9)                 $15.00

Partial FEE - 2 meals  (Received Before Apr 9)       $10.00
Ordeal members with 10 months in the lodge are eligible for Brotherhood review.

Add the Brotherhood fee if taking Brotherhood on this weekend.

Additional Brotherhood Testing Fee $14.00

 TOTAL PAYMENT ENCLOSED

That’s right - your favorite summer activity is back,
and it’s going to get CRAZY ! If you think you can
handle it send in this form and the money and
come to Camp Minsi on June 11, 12, 13. All this
fun for only $27.00 - what a deal!
All payments are due on April 30, 2004.

It’s Back . .
CONCLAVE 2004

        Mail this form and payment to:
     Attn: Kittatinny Lodge 5 - Conclave 2004
     Hawk Mountain Council, BSA
     5027 Pottsville Pike, Reading, PA  19605

FULL NAME:

LODGE MEMBER #

PHONE #: (           )                                                     ____Youth  ____Adult

ADDRESS:

CITY, ST ZIP:

      One form per person @  $27.00


